Dear Secretary,

word has come to us from various sources that the Australian Parliamentary system has currently got an Inquiry running discussing the options how best to create an AUSTRALIAN HEAD OF STATE (i.e. a REPUBLIC) and to abolish the role of our current Monarch.

We hereby place on record our objections to such an Inquiry in its current form and the possible outcome. Could you please send us a copy of your discussion paper so we can respond to it in time?

Personally we find it amazing that a group of lobbyists has already successfully brought up the question again after such a short time since the last referendum has clearly shown that the majority of Australians do not wish to change the current status quo.

Interesting also that the Senate can devote money and time to this issue even though their might be more pressing needs?

Like with most parliamentary work, sadly most of the public is only presented with a final decision and left to find out afterwards what really happened and why it came to it. The true reasons why the Constitution has been altered might never be revealed....

Best Regards,

Thomas & Bridget Baker

UPPER ORARA NSW 

